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MEETING IN PUBLIC
Due to the election and purdah 
restrictions, there was no monthly 
meeting in public in November. 
Members did however, meet in 
private with the Chief Constable 
where they questioned him on a 
range of public interest issues.

Director General of the National 
Crime Agency Lynne Owens 
presented recent reports to the 

Board and was questioned by 
members about money laundering, 

tackling child exploitation and  
firearms as well as NCA support to  
the Paramilitary Crime Task Force.  

Speaking about the meeting, Policing 
Board Chair Anne Connolly said:  
“It is important that there are  
tangible benefits from the specialist 
work that the NCA brings to policing 
here and understanding of how  
that work impacts in terms of  
seizing criminal assets and  
tackling organised crime.”
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If you haven’t yet had the chance, 
you’ve still got time to let us know what 
you think should be included in the next 
5 year Policing Plan. You can give your 
opinion online or come along to the last 
of our consultation events this month in 
Belfast.  Find out all you need to know 
at www.nipolicingboard.org.uk.

THE CORPORATE VIEW
The Policing Board is currently  
consulting on its Corporate Plan and  
is looking for views about the key  
challenges and priorities that the  
Board should focus on.

GETTING YOUR 
VIEWS ON 
OUR PLANS

WOMEN IN POLICING
To mark the 10 year anniversary of the PSNI 
Women in Policing Association, the organisation 
published a commemorative book celebrating 
the increasing diversity of the service and 
acknowledging the range of roles, ranks and 
grades which women in the PSNI hold today.

Chief Constable Simon Byrne, Policing Board 
Chair Anne Connolly and Director General of 
the NCA Lynne Owens at the Policing Board.

The next meeting in public is scheduled  
for Thursday 19th December at 12.30pm.
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YOUR SERVICE, YOUR VIEWS, OUR RESPONSE
It was a full house for the publication of the Local Policing 
Review Consultation Response. The response document 
identifies a comprehensive programme of work that aims  
to deliver change in 6 key areas.

Watch the launch Read more here

Read the latest  
NCA report here

Watch our  
short film

Catch up with the recent questions 
to the Chief Constable here

Find out how you can 
make your contribution

PSNI Chief Constable Simon Byrne, WPA Chair 
Chief Supt Emma Bond and Policing Board Chair 
Prof Anne Connolly with the WPA book.
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We’re 
recruiting a

for the Police Service of Northern Ireland

“We are looking for an 
outstanding officer to support 
the Chief Constable. Leading on 
the management of performance, 
driving modernisation and 
change, and managing a diverse 
range of resources across the 
organisation will form part of the 
key duties for this position.”
Professor Anne Connolly 
Policing Board Chair

nipolicingboard.org.uk/ 
deputy-chief-constable

Keep up to date  
with Board minutes

Find out about the work of PCSPs
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